Communication from Public

Name: Brentwood Community Council
Date Submitted: 09/04/2023 07:05 PM
Council File No: 22-0392

Comments for Public Posting: Brentwood Community Council requests a rescheduling of the
September 14, 2023 CPC hearing, as inadequate time has been
afforded community groups and individuals alike. The Brentwood
Community Council has concerns regarding Metro's TCN digital
billboard program both in terms of potential for light pollution and
for contributing to distracted driving. Please see correspondence
being submitted for the record.



149 South Barrington Ave.
Box 194

Los Angeles, California 90049
www.bcc90049.org

September 4, 2023

VIA EMAIL

Los Angeles City Planning Commission Hon. Karen Bass, Mayor, City of Los Angeles and Chair,
Metro Board of Directors (Metro Board) Hon. Paul Krekorian, President, Los Angeles City
Council, Councilmember, CD 2 and Member, Metro Board Hon. Heather Hutt, Councilwoman,
CD 10 and Chair, City Council Transportation Committee Hon. Traci Park, Councilwoman, CD
11 and Vice-Chair, CTC Hon. Katy Yaroslavsky, Councilwoman, CD 5, Member, CTC and
Member, Metro Board Hon. Nithya Raman, Councilmember, CD 4 and Member, CTC Vincent P.
Bertoni, Director, Los Angeles Dept. of City Planning Connie Llanos, Interim General Manager,
Los Angeles Dept. of Transportation

Re: CF 22-0392 - Proposed Metro TCN Program; City Planning Commission (CPC) Hearing
9/14/23

Dear Commissioners, Mayor Bass, Council President Krekorian, Councilmembers Hutt, Park,
Yaroslavsky and Raman, Director Bertoni and Interim GM Llanos:

The Brentwood Community Council ("BCC")-'is the broadest based Brentwood community
organization, representing approximately 35,000 stakeholders of the 90049 community. BCC
includes 13 homeowners associations, multi-family residential dwellers, business

Bel Air Knolls Property Owners Association * Bel Air Skycrest Property Owners Association * Brentwood Hills Homeowners Association * Brentwood
Glen Association * Brentwood Homeowners Association * Brentwood Park Property Owners Association * Crestwood Hills Association® Mandeville
Canyon Association * Mountaingate Open Space Management Association * Residential Neighbors of the Brentwood School * South Brentwood
Residents’ Association * Sullivan Canyon Property Owners Association * Upper Mandeville Canyon Property Owners' Association * Brentwood Village
Chamber of Commerce * Civic * Educational Institutions - Independent and Public * Environmental * Land Use * Members-At-Large * Ministerial *
Multi-Family Residential * Public Safety * San Vicente Business District * Transportation
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organizations, schools, religious groups, volunteer service groups, public safety and
environmental organizations.

Given that comment is to be submitted on or prior to September 12, 2023, and our next
BCC Board Meeting is not until September 13, 2023, our Executive Committee met and
is unanimously presently opposed to the Metro TCN program as there has not been
adequate public outreach for a program that will have impacts across our City. We are
concerned about both the impact of the program in terms of light pollution, and in
terms of distracted driving, and ask that the September 14, 2023 hearing be postponed
so that community groups such as ours and interested citizens may have the time
needed to review staff reports and offer meaningful comment.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Carolyn Jordan
Chair
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